Center for International Education Assessment Feedback: Fall 2011
Department Liaison and Primary Reader: Jeremy Osborn
Secondary Readers: Drew Dunham, Cheryl Blackwell
Summary: The Center for International Education (CIE) submitted a full report in 2009 that contained extensive lists of goals for both domestic students studying abroad and international students coming to Albion.  These goals were articulated well (especially after clarification in response to assessment committee feedback) and linked to several specific CIE activities in Step 2.  CIE also posed several questions to the committee in the 2009 report regarding the format and content of the sections 4 through 6.  The 2010 update was very good and showed strong evidence of responsiveness to assessment committee concerns.  Revisions were made where necessary, and evidence was reported effectively.  Likewise, the 2011 update builds on that progress and, collectively, the three reports (2009, 2010, and 2011) reflect a solid assessment plan.  
Observations:  The progress you have made in terms of improving and expanding your assessment plan is commendable and can serve as a model for other departments on campus.  You responded to virtually every suggestion made in the feedback on your 2009 report and did an excellent job discussing very specific activities related to your learning goals.  You also did a good job discussing how assessment data have been used to make changes in particular areas.  Finally, you have a good mix of qualitative and quantitative indicators in your plan.  It seems like the CIE has a good plan in place and understands the role of assessment in improving student outcomes and experiences.      

Recommendations:  In the future we would suggest that the CIE continue to be mindful of assessment and to continue to work on continuously improving and building on your plan.  The additional quantitative measures you discussed would be a good addition if you receive the certifications necessary to administer them.  Also, given the large number of goals you have specified, make sure you keep your plan at a manageable level and that you work toward ensuring you have good indicators for each of these goals each year.  Overall, though, well-done.     

Our thanks to the CIE staff for the time, energy, and collaborative labor that went into assessment efforts within the program. 

Please contact your Assessment Committee liaison Jeremy Osborn if you have follow-up questions, comments, or concerns.
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